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 Many Welcomes 

• Welcome to Term 2 of the academic year! Happy New year everyone. 

• It was great to welcome the children back to school this week.  

• A warm welcome to the 4 new pupils and families who join us this week! 

• A warm official welcome to Miss Edenbrow as Year 3 teacher in Himalayas class.  Warm 

wishes too and love to Miss Marshall as she begins her maternity leave this week 

 

Covid: 

It is impossible to not to mention Covid unfortunately. We have had many children missing school 

this week because of positive cases, awaiting test results and  other isolations. We wish all of the 

families currently affected by Covid full and speedy recoveries. 

As per my letter earlier in the week, these continue to be strange and challenging times. I want to 

again reassure you that we will do all we can to keep school open.  

Please remember that if a child is isolating and they are well enough to (e.g. not unwell) they need 

to complete their school work. We will provide any such work  via the class blogs as we have done 

throughout the pandemic. 

        Class Blogs & Homework – Carlton Primary (selby.ac.uk) 

Since my letter on Tuesday, as you may well have seen/heard in the news, the following 

advice/guidance is now in place: 

Confirmatory PCR tests to be temporarily suspended for positive lateral flow device (LFD) 

test results    Confirmatory PCR tests following a positive lateral flow device (LFD) test result 

are to be temporarily suspended from Tuesday 11 January. This will mean that anyone who 

receives a positive LFD test result will be required to self-isolate immediately and will not be 

required to take a confirmatory PCR test. 

We will continue to do our absolute best, with the care of the children at the forefront of what we 

do.   
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Developing lively, inquiring and creative minds 

 

https://carltonprimary.selby.ac.uk/class-blogs/


This week: 

• The children have returned to school really positively and we look forward to a good term 

ahead. 

• Year 4, 5 and some year 6 pupil’s have begun their swimming lessons at Selby leisure centre 

and will be doing so throughout this term every Thursday afternoon. 

 

Next Week: 

• Doncaster Rovers after school club will recommence on Monday 10th January and is open to 

Years 4,5 and 6.  Please see ParentMail for further information. 

• Forest Schools will recommence next week with Mrs Clifton.  Year 3 children will be taking 

part during this term.  Permission letters have been sent home via ParentMail, please 

ensure these are read, signed and returned to school. 

 

Keep safe everyone.  

 

Regards and best wishes 

Jon Watson 

Head teacher 

Developing lively, inquiring and creative minds  


